Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

May 2, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, May 2, 2016, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Councilman Randy L. Wininger was absent.   Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Garrick Cooper, and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held April 4, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted an Additional Appropriation for approval. Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, explained the appropriation was needed for bridge inspections and repairs.  Phase II of the bridge inspections was just completed.  There are 12 bridges throughout the County needing repair.   The letting of Bridge #11 will be this week.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from Cumulative Bridge, Bridges, Contract Services-$15,000.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Superintendent Padgett gave an update on the beam repair for the Spout Springs Bridge.  The only bid received to replace the beam was for $89,500.  Superintendent Padgett will discuss this issue with the Commissioners and return with a decision.  The use of SEA 67 funds was discussed but decided to further review later in the meeting. 

Sheriff Travis Roush submitted Additional Appropriations for approval.   The appropriations were for the CodeRed Contract and for replacement of one of the Dodge Ram Trucks.  CodeRed is a county wide notification system. Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from Public Safety LOIT, Other Services & Charges, Contract Services-$8,320 and Capital Outlay, Police Vehicle-$8,000.    Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush explained SEA 67 to the Council.   SEA 67 is a special one-time distribution to all counties.  The funds are being distributed from the trust account maintained by the state.  The County as a whole will receive $168,238.26 to be distributed to all the county units.  The County itself will receive $114,859.65.  The state has given special instructions for these funds and how they are to be spent.  At least 75% of the County’s distribution must be used exclusively by the county for road improvement.  The remaining amount must be distributed to the County General fund or Rainy Day fund.  The Council discussed several different options including giving the Highway enough of the funding to the replace the beam on Spout Springs Bridge and to also give them 100% of the distribution.  Auditor Roush is unsure whether the distribution can be used for a bridge repair but will investigate and let the Council know.  After a brief discussion, Councilman Albright made a motion to give 75% of the $114,859.65, which is $86,144.74 to the Highway for road improvements and the remaining $28,714.91 to distribute to the Rainy Day fund.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  The motion passed 4-2.  Councilman Hawkins was opposed because he felt the Highway should receive 100% of the funding.  Councilman Stiles was opposed because he wanted the Highway to receive enough of the distribution to fund the entire project on Spout Springs Bridge.  The amount distributed to the Highway will be kept in a special fund to account for the restricted portion of the distribution.  
Auditor Roush also explained the Circuit Breaker Report.  The Circuit Breaker Report is a detailed listing of how the Property Tax Circuit Breakers  will affect the County.  County-wide the county will lose $92,489.10 in Property Tax Revenue.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism report and minutes on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Councilman Stiles showed the Council different samples of rock that he found on his road.  He believes the Council needs to re-consider where we purchase the rock from.  The rock from the middle of the road was flat and sharp whereas the rock from the side of the road was more rounded and not pointed.  

The Council set the Budget Hearings for Tuesday, September 6, 2016 and Wednesday, September 7, 2016 from 8:30am to 4:00pm.  The meeting scheduled for Monday, September 12, 2016 at 6:00pm is cancelled.  The meeting will be held at 8:30am on Tuesday, September 6, 2016 prior to the Budget Hearings. 
The Council tentatively set an Executive Session with the Commissioners for Thursday, May 12, 2016 at 5:30pm in the Commissioners Room.   

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:32pm with a motion made by Councilman Albright and seconded by Councilman Hawkins.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, June 6, 2016 at 6:00pm.  
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